## NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655

Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on September 10, 2018 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 6:05 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt and Treasurer Daysha Morell.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes from the August 6, 2018 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Jerry Hall from Lovett Lane was in to ask about the proposed Chris Cox development on Groton Road and the water supply. We told him that Bruce Harper and Bob Leavitt met with Chris Cox a few months ago and told him he would need to hire our engineers to figure out what work would have to be done and how much it would cost. He told us to call our engineers to start, but the next day he called and said to stop because Evan Belanski told him to wait until after Town Meeting.

The Manager from Hawthorne Suite was in to question us about the increase in their water bill. We explained that the former Manager was in two or three years ago asking for a discount because of a lot of vacancies. We lowered the unit count temporally and told him he would have to come in and update us on the vacancies one or twice a year. Which never happened so the unit count went up. Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to deny any discount at this time and until their bill is paid in full and they come in and keep us informed about the vacancies once they reopen. Seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

Our next Meeting will be on October 15,2018

Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to adjourn at 7:10 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk